
      

Letter of Intent 

  

between 

 

Kuala Lumpur City Hall and the City of Osaka  

 

 

Kuala Lumpur City Hall and the City of Osaka intends to expand their mutual 

partnership in the following areas. 

 

1. Smart City 

2. Waste Management  

3. Disaster and Crisis Management 

 

This collaboration is specifically referred to the activities and programmes which are 

within the ambit and jurisdiction of Kuala Lumpur City Hall and the City of Osaka. 

 

This Letter of Intent does not create any legal relationship nor has any financial 

obligation on either party. 

 

Following the signing of this Letter of Intent, both parties will pursue the development 

of specific exchange projects through ongoing dialogue and regular review. 

 

This Letter of Intent shall remain in effect until July 17, 2028. Any revisions or 

extensions will be mutually agreed upon through further discussions. 

 

This Letter of Intent shall be signed in English and Japanese, in duplicate, with each 

party retaining one original copy of each. 

 

Signed and dated in Osaka, Japan on July 17, 2025. 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________________    
Mohamad bin Hamim 

Executive Director 

Kuala Lumpur City Hall 

Malaysia 

 

________________________________________ 

TAKAHASHI Toru 

Vice Mayor 

The City of Osaka 

Japan 

 


